Montague Community Cable, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting 

October 28, 2001
Present:
Mark Gregory, President


Mike Langknecht, Vice-President


Kat Hoyden, Treasurer


Mike Saari, Clerk

Absent:
Mik Muller


Tyler Deyo, Youth Representative
Guests:
Tom Adams, MCTV General Manager


Sammy Gilford

A quorum being present Mark called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. 


A agenda in hard copy was available to all interested parties.


David Lovelace tendered a letter of resignation.  After a brief discussion it was accepted by the Board of Director’s unanimously.


A motion was put on the table to postpone the adding of any new board members, until such time as there is finalization of any bylaw changes necessary and specific to Board membership.  There was a heated discussion on this motion.  The question was called.  Upon polling the members present there were 2 yea's and 2 abstentions.  With no clear majority vote no further action was taken on the motion, at this time.

-President's Report


Executive committee was formed consisting of Mike L. and Mark (Mike S. and Kat H. will be involved when needed; because our bylaws state that all officers are a part of an Executive committee.  This committee will report to the board at our next board meeting ( to be announced at a later date).  The exec committee will work on bylaw revision; contingency plan(s) for when our running of the MCTV public access upstream channel will presumably expire on Nov. 19, 2001; future use of 24 3rd street property; letters to GCTV and Montague Selectman inorder to request participation in all contract negotiations that pertain to our interest in public access in Montague for residents of the town.

On the issue of Tyler Deyo  and Jeff Kenney being active on the Board it was decided to provide
the needed 10 day written notice to Jeff.  This notification is for Jeff to be able to provide a
legitimate excuse for absences or genuine interest for MCTV before being removed from the Board  (as stated in our bylaws, he has missed 3 consecutive board meetings which is grounds for removal).  Tyler has been caring for his Mother who is ill.  He has indicated to Mark in a conversation that he wishes to be involved with the Board.  No removal od Tyler is contemplated at this time due to the above.  Mark will draft the letter to Jeff and post it in a timely fashion.
-Treasure's report


Our hired administrative consultant (Kathy Lynch) didn't provide the assistance that was asked for.  Her services were discussed, termination was agreed upon by all Board members present.
Kathy has returned all files and records over to MCTV, except for documents in her possession's from her tenure as  Clerk of the Corporation.  Arrangements will be made for their safe return.


There was discussion of our need to know what our fixed costs are.  More exact figures will be available at our next meeting.

-General Manager's Report


The recently installed programming software is up and running.  The message board is almost ready;  A proposal to set Tom's hours by appointment only was tabledfor later discussion.

-Other Business

A motion was put on the floor to appoint Mike L. as MCCI's public relations officer  after discussion the Board voted unanimously in favor of said motion.

A suggestion that Mike L, acting as MCCI's public relations officer, should be the only one of
MCTV's board and staff communicating to the public or press via phone, email, and/or print.  Any board or staff member who wishes to communicate opinoins, fact or other to the public and/or pressshould have it cleared by our public relations officer.  The public relations officer should be referred to when unexpectedly confronted with questions, opinoins or rumour.

Due to the need for an inventory of all video and computer related equipment (including the working status thereof) Tom was assigned the task od doing same in the very near future

There continues to be a need to hire a professional bookeeper.  Discussion of the need to go to a  from a temp agency on this matter ensued.  Mike L. is to look ino this matter in depth and report back at the next meeting.

No date for the next Board meeting was set; however, there will be an informal stategy meeting on Friday November 2, 2001 at 7:30 PM at MCTV.  This informal Board retreat will initially meet at the MCTV facility, suggestions for a different location are up for discussion at that time.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made, seconded and passed unanimously at 9:30 PM




Respectfully submitted,



Mike Saari, Clerk

